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Minutes of Annual General Meeting
Monday, 23 April 2018
Present

David McKean (DM)


Parent Council Member (Chair)
Des Maguire (DMG)


Parent Council Member (Vice Chair)

Patricia Dobson (PD)


Parent Council Member (Treasurer)
Julie Ionta (JI)


Parent Council Member

John Brawley (JB)


Parent Council Member
David Reilly (DR)
Parent Council Member
Paul Coleman (PCol)


Parent Council Member
Monica McNulty (MM)


Church Representative 

Maureen Balloch (AHT)

Acting Head Teacher and Adviser to the Council 

Bridie Gibb (BG)


Staff Representative
Elizabeth Stewart (ES)

Clerk to the Parent Council
In attendance:

Anne Marie Balmer (AMB)
Maria McKinney (MM)
Apologies
Margo Brennen (MB)


Community Representative 

	
Agenda
	Action

	
	

	1
	Opening prayer / Welcome / Apologies
The meeting was opened with the school prayer.  Apologies received from MB.  Emma Gillan tendered her resignation and DM thanked her for her service.  AMB and MM were welcomed to the meeting.

	

	2
	Report on work of the Parent Council
DM went over the various actions undertaken by the PC over the last year.  In summary these included:

Meeting venue changed to Church House – Fr Peter thanked for hosting the PC meetings.

Pupil Equity Fund – limited success only owing to failings to secure support for learning teacher applicants due to shortage of candidates across the Council.  However, successful progress with regards to attainment.
PC Twitter account set up.

Heating system investigations and repairs – continuously monitoring and assisting school with putting pressure on GCC to have this addressed

Completion of Sensory Room furnishing and equipment provision.

Work with Pupil Council to fulfil their wish for new playground equipment – grant applications outstanding.

Continuing to update PC pages of website – ongoing.

Purchase of software to provide newsletter on various media platforms.  Thanks to DMG and DR.

Consultation with neighbours re one way system at rear of school on Kilmailing/Kirkwell Roads.  Subject to funding and GCC securing legal/planning consents.

Ongoing monitoring of general traffic problems.  GCC Road Safety Team visits to school.

Introduction of alternative school uniform supplier at competitive costs.

Retirement of Mrs Penman and participation in new HT interview process and subsequent appointment.

Community Police continue to visit/monitor for antisocial behaviour around school out of hours.

Retirement of Monica McNulty as Church Representative.  MM has been a great servant to the PC and will be a big loss.  Replacement being sought via Fr Peter and MM has agreed to remain in post until replacement appointed.  Also lose link with Holyrood PC as MM retiring from that Council too.

Assisting with introduction of Children’s University Programme. 

	

	3
	Election of members and office bearers 
Those completing 1st block of service and wishing to remain in place:
Patricia Dobson
Paul Coleman

David Reilly

Julie Ionta

Those completing 2nd block of service and seeking re-election:

David McKean – proposed by MM and seconded by DR

John Brawley – proposed by MM and seconded by PCol

Desmond McGuire – proposed by PD and seconded by DM

The constitution allows for 8 parent members of the Council, however, any member of the parent forum can attend meetings without being elected members.  AMB and MM were asked if they wished to join the PC.  They decided to attend a few meetings before taking things forward.  
Office bearers:

Chair – David McKean proposed by PD and seconded by MM

Vice Chair – Des McGuire – proposed by MM and seconded by JB

Treasurer – Patricia Dobson – proposed by DM and seconded by MM.

Bridie Gibb remain as staff representative.

Margot Brennen remain as Community representative.

Liz Stewart remain as Clerk.

Church Representative post to remain with Monica McNulty until replacement is appointed.


	

	4
	Approval of accounts and appointment of auditor
PD presented the accounts.  Not much activity but retaining balance to assist with grant applications.  Once PD has received next bank statement she will arrange for the accounts to be audited.  Anticipates this being done before next meeting.

	PD

	5
	Approval of Minutes 

Minutes of 5 March 2018 were approved.

Review of Activity Tracker – see attached

	

	6
	Head Teachers Report
Maureen Balloch (AHT) reported that new Head Teacher has been appointed, Mr Burke.  He is currently Acting Head at his present school and will not be released until his present post has been filled.  Had hoped he would be with us by June but not sure at present.  Following Mrs Penman’s retirement, the school is down a member of managerial staff.
PEF funding – have spent considerable amount to date and have staff for 5 days until June.  Also spent on training for teachers.  Planned further training for next year and use money to pay for it now.  Also looking at spending on resources and plan to have money spent by end June.  

Digital developments going to be a big issue.  GCC plan is for every Pr 6 and 7 child to have an i-pad and further down the school it will one i-pad to every 5 children.  School is included in second phase of this which is planned for after Christmas. School will have the option to retain the PCs for a period of time but GCC will not support them.  Agreed that the school should retain the PCs to see them through the development and introductory stages with the i-pads.  ICT work will then take place in the classroom and there was concern about what would happen with the ICT suite.  Bit of an unknown at present.  There will be training for staff and parents.  Parents have to take responsibility for the i-pad and have it ready for use each day.  I-pads will have restricted use and be locked down.  Teachers will have control of them in the classroom.  There are concerns about network issues and things will only become clear over a period of time.  The programme has a 3 year roll out.  Additional support for learning children will need to have access to asl technology.  HT was asked if the i-pads were compatible with the smartboards.  They are not however new interactive apple TVs will be set up.  Training will be key and HT will be watching how roll out is going in first phase.
Pr 1 capped at 66 and parents will be finding out about placing request applications very shortly.  

Diversity Day was a great success and plan to make it an annual event.

Transition to Holyrood programme working well and some children have been involved with the Bridging the Gap activities.

Children’s University letters going out to parents to gauge interest.

Children preparing for Sacraments and planning to take as many as possible to National Mass to celebrate 100 years of Catholic Education.  

Children have taken part in Music Festival in the City Halls and now have 3 children learning bagpipes.

Looking for assistance with work at the raised flower beds in the garden and if anyone knows someone who can help please contact Mrs McAvoy at the school.  


	

	7
7.1
7.2

7.3

7.4

	Communication
Incoming Comms – DM highlighted the email re the plan to get the GPCF up and running again.  He said all welcome to attend and a great learning opportunity.  Asked that all members give attendance some thought.  

There is a training session on the role of PCs and DM, JI and PCol keen to attend on 15 May. 
Web content – As per the tracker, PCol will delete old info and update new info.

Holyrood PC – MM reported that GCC have decided not to continue with the Executive Head post at Holyrood and have advertised for a new Head Teacher.  MM will be involved with interview process.  

MM was asked if there was an update on securing the main entrance to the school.  MM said that the planned works were not affordable but the head teacher was committed to making the entrance secure.  

PTA Update – Various activities coming up including beach party, obstacle course, school show and leavers mass.  Concern over reduction in members of PTA and actively going to be recruiting at Pr 1 induction days and other events in the school.  The PTA has been very strong over the years and a lot of experienced members are coming to end of primary school days.  As well as holding a Family Night earlier in the term, they are going to hold informal get together to encourage attendees and hopefully continue with the excellent work.  

	DM/JI

PCol

PCol



	8

	Any other business

Reminder about World of Work Day on 4 May.

Induction Day for Pr 1 on 13 June – DM asked if another PC member would like to attend this year to give brief introduction on work of the PC.  As no other volunteer, DM agreed to do this.
Newsletter – DM asked members to submit ideas for newsletter to him and DR between now and next meeting.  Suggestion for article on PCs involvement in recruitment of New Head Teacher.  

School Security at Breakfast Club – AMB asked if parents were able to take children round to the side door to enter the breakfast club.  HT confirmed they are allowed to do this.  This is the correct entrance as the main entrance to the school is not manned at this time.  Children not attending the breakfast club should not be dropped off at school before 8.45am.  There was discussion about people cutting through the playground from back entrance to Crompton Avenue.  HT said a few people do this but only before or after school time.  
GDPR requirements – DM asked if the school were impacted with the new data security regulations.  HT confirmed they are and training will be taking place around this, however it is being Council led.  


	DM
ALL



	9
	Next meeting – Due to an event in the school, the next meeting will be on Monday 11 June at 6.30pm in the school.  ES put in her apologies as she will be on holiday and JI agreed to do minutes.


	


E Stewart – 2 May 2018 
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